
 

 

 

 

 

2022-2023 

 

Dear Parent/Guardian,  

 

Thank you for bringing your child to Awana Club at Fee Fee Baptist Church.  Club will begin this year on Wednesday, 

September 14.  We will meet from 6:00 – 7:30 pm to explore the Bible and have game time.  Our first meeting this year 

will be part of the church’s Impact Week and we will do a special project that will reach out into our community.  Parents 

are invited to participate. That night the Awana project will be to have a baby shower and bring items for THRIVE, a 

family ministry organization for new moms.  Plan to bring baby items for that baby shower.  Other groups will be doing 

projects as well. 

 

New this year we would like to have our parents more involved and are asking that each parent plan to stay with us until 

6:15 to help with and listen to the Bible verses for one of the clubbers, not your child.  They should have their books and 

there is a place for you to initial when they complete the verse(s) successfully.  We have found that having a one-on-one 

touch really helps most of the children. This part will begin on September 21. If you are willing to help for the entire 

session, please see Kathy Scott for information. We could certainly use extra hands to assist with the children learning 

scripture. 

 

We ask that families pay 50 cents per week per child to help fund the program.  We also offer an option of one “up-front” 

payment of $15.  Your child will receive credit for dues payment each session.  We will not be able to offer refunds for 

sessions missed with this plan.  You may, of course, continue to have your child bring the 50 cents dues each week if that 

is what you prefer.  We also ask that you pay for our child’s uniform which is a vest for Cubbies and Sparks and a jersey-

type shirt for T and T.  Cubbie bags are required but are optional for the rest of the clubbers.  If your child is in fourth or 

fifth grade there is no cost.  We will continue to do Kids In Action with that group and continue to provide their books.   

 

The one-time costs are as follows: 

Cubbies -- Vest and Bag - $19.75 

Sparks -- Vest $13; optional bag - $6.75 

T&T—Shirt $18; optional bag - $14 

 

We accept cash and checks made payable to Fee Fee Baptist Church.  We don’t have any way to accept credit cards.  

Please know that no child will be turned away because of inability to pay.  If you have special circumstances, please talk 

to Kathy Scott about this.   

 

Please complete the enclosed registration form and bring it with you filled out on September 14. Only 1 form per family 

needed. 

 

Just a reminder, clubbers receive points each week for attendance, bringing their Bible, and workbook and wearing their 

uniform and conduct.  Additional points are given for sections completed each night, bringing a friend, dressing in 

accordance with our theme nights.  We will have a calendar of theme nights for each family on September 14.   

 

If you have any questions about the costs or any aspect of the program, please contact Kathy Scott, Director of Children 

and Family Ministries (314-739-1525.) 

 

We know how busy family life can be.  THANK YOU for bringing your children to Awana.   

 

 


